
 

PO Box 1116, Windham, ME 04062 ○ dmroma.com 

October 18, 2021 
 
 
Steve Puleo, Town Planner 
Town of Windham 
8 School Road 
Windham, ME 04062 
 
Re: Minor Subdivision Plan Application 
 68 High Street 
 James Cummings - Applicant 
 
Dear Steve: 
 
We received your review comments in a memo dated October 12, 2021 for the above referenced 
project and we offer the following response: 
 
Town Planner Comments: 

• Missing financial capacity for the project 
o Response:  The applicant has already purchased the land and intends to only sell lots.  

Since there is no infrastructure to build out, it seems like Financial Capacity is not 
applicable in this situation.  The applicant has completed many projects in Windham and 
surrounding communities and we can provide a general financial capacity letter if the 
Town feels it is necessary. 

• Missing drainage to the Town for the stormwater outfall on Lot #2. 
o Response:  We have proposed a drainage easement to be placed on Lot #2 and have 

added the depiction of the easement to the revised plans. 

• Missing PWD “Ability to Serve” letter for the proposed single-family and duplex buildings. 
o Response:  Attached is an email from Portland Water District indicating they have the 

ability to serve the project.  We expect the official “Ability to Serve” letter to be issued 
within the next day or two. 

• Missing deed for the conveyance of the existing two-unit (Lot #1) 
o Response:  Attached is the deed for the conveyance of Lot 1.  We have also added the 

deed reference to the Subdivision Plan. 

• Please provide a Land Surveyor Stamp on the proposed subdivision recording plan. 
o Response:  The professional land surveyor Bill Shippen will provide a stamp on the Final 

Subdivision Plan to be signed and recorded. 
 
Town Engineer Comments: 

• The plans do not seem to include proposed grading of the site particularly on the side and rear 
of the buildings where the slopes are quite steep.  In addition, details on the provision of erosion 
control for at and around the outfall of the exiting culvert at the rear of Lot 2. 

o Response:  The applicant only intends to sell the lots and is not proposing to build the 
houses or complete the sitework.  When we have designed single-family and duplex lots 
with other projects in Windham, it has been customary to show intended driveway 
locations and general house footprints but we typically do not provide complete grading 
plans for individual lots as part of Subdivision approval.  We showed the location of 
driveways and potential building footprints to show how a building could potentially be 
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located on the lot and to coordinate utility services, but the ultimate grading and site 
layout will be based on what is proposed by the new lot owner and their builder.  

o Response:  Regarding the existing culvert outfall, we have proposed to build a riprap 
plunge pool at the pipe outfall to help control peak velocities and rates of stormwater 
runoff from the culvert and fix the erosion problems that have been identified in this 
location as being a recurring maintenance issue for the Town. 

• For the same culvert referenced above, a drainage easement should be granted to the Town to 
allow for maintenance of the culvert, if needed, on the subdivision’s property.  Also, the 
subdivision plan states that stormwater runoff from the driveways will flow into the street 
where it will go into the Town drainage system.  Generally the Town requires developments to 
manage runoff on site.  The applicant should consider pervious pavers of equivalent that would 
allow for this. 

o Response:  We have depicted a proposed culvert easement on the attached revised 
plans.  As stated above, we are proposing to install a riprap plunge pool at the culvert 
outfall to help manage stormwater runoff for this project and the watershed that 
already drains to this area.  The plunge pool will be a significant improvement to the 
overall drainage system and will adequately accommodate the small amount of 
additional runoff that will be generated from three short driveways, which creates a 
total of approximately 1,200 square feet of impervious surface for all three driveways 
combined.  It is our opinion that directing the new runoff to the existing catch basins 
and installing the plunge pool would be a better alternative than infiltrating the runoff 
from the driveways and leaving the existing storm drain outfall without the plunge pool.    

• Per Windham’s Land Use Ordinance Section 911.J.6, all subdivisions regardless of size require 
that a stormwater management plan shall be submitted that complies with Section 4E Flooding 
Standard of the DEP Chapter 500 Stormwater Management. 

o Response:  The new roof area will drain to roofline drip edges that will adequately 
manage the runoff from the buildings without causing potential for increased rates of 
peak stormwater flow leaving the property.  The construction of the plunge pool will 
reduce the flow velocities that drain through the property and therefore reduce the 
peak rate of runoff.  It is difficult to quantify the actual anticipated peak flow rate 
reduction, but plunge pools have been an appropriate solution for similar drainage 
circumstances. 

• Roof Drip Edge Filters are proposed.  The plans should show the location of these including the 
discharge point for the underdrain/foundation drain. 

o Response:  The roof drip edge locations will be dependent upon the architecture of the 
houses and the geometry of the rooflines.  We would suggest that a Condition of 
Approval be added that states that all buildings shall require roofline drip edges and 
that the location of the drip edges shall be approved by the Town during the Building 
Permit Review process. 

• The Site Plan should show proposed landscaping. 
o Response:  This project is being reviewed as a Minor Subdivision and not a Site Plan, so 

we have not proposed any landscaping. 
 
Public Works Director Comments: 

• The applicant should know we are planning on rebuilding High Street and sidewalk on the same 
side in 2022 as long as the budget is there so he would, should get his utilities in before we are 
there. 

o Response:  We are coordinating the timing of construction with Portland Water District 
and appreciate being made aware of the Town’s intentions to rebuild the road.  We will 
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coordinate the removal and placement of curbing and sidewalk reconstruction with the 
Town project. 

 
Environmental & Sustainability Coordinator Comments: 

• He application narrative mentioned that stormwater runoff generated from the driveway would 
be directed towards the Town’s stormwater system, which will outlet back onto the applicant’s 
property via a Town outfall.  How much extra flow will this generate?  The outfall they intend to 
direct runoff is a hung culvert that flows regularly and has experienced erosion and 
sedimentation issues in the past.  Additionally, due to the small sites and proximity to the 
Town’s stormwater system, can it be outlined in the ESC plan that stormwater inlet protection is 
used for the adjacent High Street catch basins. 

o Response:  As stated in the response to the Town Engineer’s comments, the minor 
amount of additional flow generated from approximately 1,200 square feet of new 
pavement will be adequately accommodated by constructing a new riprap plunge pool 
at the outfall of the existing culvert.  We have added the requirement for inlet 
protection for the existing catch basins in High Street, as requested. 

 
Upon your review of this information, please let us know if you have any questions or require any 
additional information. 
 
Sincerely,  

  
DM ROMA CONSULTING ENGINEERS 

 
 
 

Dustin M. Roma, P.E. 
President 
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dustin@dmroma.com

From: jp@dmroma.com
Sent: Thursday, October 14, 2021 8:44 AM
To: 'Adam Sellick'
Cc: dustin@dmroma.com
Subject: RE: 502483-HighSt-New Service Requests

Thank you  Adam, I appreciate that your review considered PWD improvement projects and our scheduling needs.  We 
will update and coordinate with our client regarding the spring High Street improvements. 
 
J.P. 
 
  

 
Mailing Address:              Office Location: 
P.O. Box 1116                   2 Main Street, Suite 18‐128 
Windham, ME 04062       Biddeford, ME 04005 
  
P: (760) 840‐0997 
 

From: Adam Sellick <asellick@pwd.org>  
Sent: Thursday, October 14, 2021 7:52 AM 
To: 'jp@dmroma.com' <jp@dmroma.com> 
Subject: 502483‐HighSt‐New Service Requests 
 
JP, 
 
My name is Adam Sellick, and I am the Portland Water District engineer assigned to your project on High Street in 
Windham. I’ve reviewed the plans, everything looks good. Before I wrap up my review, I wanted to ask what the plan 
was in regard to construction on this project? The reason I ask is that the District is planning to perform a water main 
renewal in High Street next Spring. If your client was interested, we could plan on including these services in our project 
(additional costs associated to these services conveyed to the Developer). 
 
If your client is hoping to have these services in this year, then you can disregard this. The big thing is that if they aren’t 
installed this year, they’ll need to be in before the renewal projects starts. We can’t have new services going in while the 
main is out of services. 
 
Please review this with your client and let me know how you’d like to proceed. Feel free to reach out if you have any 
questions. At this time, I don’t have an exact timeframe for the renewal project, but I feel it’s safe to assume it will be 
starting up first thing in the Spring. 
 
Thank you! 
Adam 
 
Adam Sellick, E.I. 
Associate Engineer 
Portland Water District 
225 Douglass Street 














